
Legislative Fiscal Office Emergency Board – September 2022 
 

SUBCOMMITTEE RECOMMENDATION 
 

Item 43: Business Development Department 
Brownfields Cleanup Fund 

 
To: Emergency Board Full Committee 
From: Joint Emergency Board Subcommittee on Education 
Carrier: Senator Taylor 
 

The Education Subcommittee recommends that the Emergency Board increase the Federal Funds 

expenditure limitation for the Business Development Department by $3,900,000 to allow the agency to 

expend federal grant funds received from the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency for additional 

capitalization of the Brownfields Cleanup Fund. 

 

The Brownfields Cleanup Fund is capitalized entirely by Federal Funds and is managed via a cooperative 

agreement between the Business Development Department and the U.S. Environmental Protection 

Agency. The grant funding was made available through the Infrastructure Investment and Jobs Act. 

 

The Subcommittee recommends approval. 

 


